

高三英语

考生注意:

- 1. 本试卷分选择题和非选择题两部分。满分 150 分,考试时间 120 分钟。
- 2. 答题前,考生务必用直径 0.5毫米黑色墨水签字笔将密封线内项目填写清楚。
- 3. 考生作答时,请将答案答在答题卡上。选择题每小题选出答案后,用 2B 铅笔把答题卡上对应题目的答案标号涂黑;非选择题请用直径 0.5 毫米黑色墨水签字笔在答题卡上各题的答题区域内作答,超出答题区域书写的答案无效,在试题卷、草稿纸上作答无效。
- 4. 本试卷主要命题范围:高考范围。

第一部分 听力(共两节,满分30分)

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

例: How much is the shirt?

A. £19. 15.

B. £9, 18,

C. £9, 15.

答案是C。

1. What are the speakers mainly talking about?

A. Gary's works.

It Gary's list of samples.

C. Gary's application.

2. Where is probably Mr. Ang?

A. In the library,

B. In the teachers' office,

C. In the science lah,

3. Why does the man look different now according to himself?

A. He has lost weight.

B. He has got older,

C. He has had a haircut.

4. When does the next train for London leave?

A. At 8:30.

R At 10:30.

C. At 11:30.

5. Who might the woman be talking with?

A. A repairman.

B. A parking lot attendant.

C, A policeman,

第二节 (共15小题:每小题1.5分,清分22.5分)

听下面 5 段对话或独自。每段对话或独自后有几个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。 听每段对话或独自前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题 5 秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段 对话或独自读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6.7题。

6. Where does the woman want to go?

A. A restaurant.

B. Her home.

C. A stadium.

7. How does the man feel in terms of his work?

A. Relaxed.

B. Uninterested.

C. Worried.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

- 8. What courses will the girl attend?
 - A. Business and African music.
 - B. Finance and English composition.
 - C. Basic Spanish and English composition.

【高三5月质量检測・英语 第1页(共8页)】



9. On which day does the girl have piano classes?

A. Monday.

B. Tuesday,

C. Thursday.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

10. What does the woman expect to do?

A. Get a self-driving car.

B. Learn to drive with the man.

C. Take a self-driving tour.

11. When might robots take over 30% of our jobs?

A. Within a decade,

B. Within 15 years,

C. Within 20 years.

12. What can robots do in Japan?

A. Teaching.

B. Rescuing.

C. Acting.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What will Henry do at the beach today?

A. Go swimming.

B. Go walking.

C. Go biking.

14. What is the probable relationship between the speakers?

A. Colleagues.

B. Neighbours.

C. Guide and tourist.

15. Why won't Kelly go to the heach tomorrow?

A. She has to work.

B. She is allegic to the sun.

C. It will be rainy.

16. Who will drive the woman's car tomorrow?

A. Kelly.

B. Ryan.

C. Henry.

听第40段材料, 回答第17至20题。

17. What goods should be mainly sold next week?

A Sweaters,

B. Pants.

C. Coats.

18. Which is giving away a free pair of shoes to the top salesperson?

A. Under Armour.

B. Nike.

C. Adidas.

19. Who will be the new assistant manager?

A. Jane Lewis.

B. Tim Golding.

C. Dianne Greenberg,

20. When should staff members finish counting their items?

A. By Monday,

B. By Wednesday.

C. By Friday.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分40分)

第一节 (共15小题:每小题2分,满分30分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项。

A

The Public Transport Fares in New York

On our website, you can find out how much it costs to ride the subway, bus, Long Island Rail Road, and Metro-North in the New York area.

★ Subways and buses

2

- Fare for most riders on subways and local, limited, and Select Bus Service buses: \$ 2, 85.
- Express buses cost \$6,85.

More information about subway and bus fares

- Riding the subway costs \$ 2. 85 for most riders. People with disabilities or who are 65 or older are qualified for a reduced fare.
- An unlimited ride MetroCard can save you money. It gives you unlimited rides for a certain length of time.
 - MetroCards cost \$1. All cards except for the Single Ride card are refillable(可充值的).
 - Up to three children under 44 inches tall ride for free when they are with a fare-paying adult.
- You pay the fare at turnstiles(旋转闸门) before you aboard the train. You don't have to do anything afterwards.

【高三5月质量检测·英语 第2页(共8页)】



- ★ Railroads: LIRR(Long Island Rail Road) and Metro-North
- Fares vary based on when and where you are travelling.
- Buying tickets on your phone is the most convenient option.

More information about railroad fares

- Peak(高峰的) fares are charged during business rush hours on any weekday train scheduled to arrive in New York City terminals between 6 am and 10 am or depart New York City terminals between 4 pm and 8 pm. On Metro-North trains, peak fares also apply to travel on any weekday train that leaves Grand Central Station between 6 am and 9 am.
 - Off-peak fares are charged at all other times on weekdays, all day on Saturday and Sunday, and on holidays.
- Use our trip planner to find fare information. Get schedules and directions and see whether a trip is during peak or off-peak hours.
- 21. How much might a subway trip cost a 68-year-old man with two children under 44 inches tall?

A. \$ 2, 35.

B. \$ 2.85.

C. \$5.70.

D \$6.85

- 22. For what train trip are peak fares charged?
 - A. A weekday train leaving Grand Central Station at 10 pm.
 - B. A weekday train leaving Grand Central Station at 7 am.
 - C. A weekday train departing New York City terminals at 9 pm.
 - D. A weekday train departing New York City terminals at 8:30 am.
- 23. Why should people read the trip planner?

A. To know special offers.

B. To leave your advice.

C. To check fare information.

D. To book a train ticket,

n

When a Houston dad found out his eight-year-old son was being bullied(欺负), he didn't get mad at the classmate who teased him. Instead, he talked with the so-called bully and realized that the boy was struggling, too.

Aubrey Fontenot's son. Jordan, told him a boy named Tamarion was teasing him. Fontenot decided to sit down with his son and Tamarion to understand what was going on, and something unexpected happened.

Tamarion told Fontenot he was being teased at school, too, "I asked, 'By who? You are big. You are buge. Who is teasing you?'" the father said, "He said, 'Just all the other kids, man. They are making fun of me, "Fontenot learned that Tamarion was getting teased for his clothes and shoes—his clothes and shoes were old and dirty. Fontenot then spoke to the boy's mother. "She kind of confirmed it," Fontenot said, "And she said, 'That's the kind of situation.'"

He felt sympathetic to the young boy and wanted to help. So he asked Tamarion's morn if he could take her son to do some shopping.

Fontenot posted videos of their trip to the mall on social media and they went viral. Tamarion eventually smiled, and then the two were laughing and singing together on their shopping trip. Just as if he were taking his own son to do some shopping, Fontenot got Tamarion new clothes and shoes, and shared words of wisdom with him.

Then, the dad united the two boys. He said it was awkward at first—just a day earlier, they didn't get along well at school. But the two classmates started playing sports games together and soon became friends.

It was not just about the clothes and shoes. Tamarion gained a friend in Jordan, and a mentor in his dad. Fontenot said he was also bullied when he was a child, so he knew it was important to listen to Tamarion's story. He chose kindness instead of anger and brought the two boys together. "I wouldn't say that was the goal, but that was the reward," Fontenot said.

24. What was Fontenot's attitude toward his son's being bullied?

A. Amazed and embarrassed.

B. Angry and impatient.

C. Calm and sensible.

D. Sad and discouraged.

【高三5月质量检测・英语 第3页(共8页)】

3 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

微信客服:zizzs2018



- 25. Why does the author say "something unexpected happened" in the second paragraph?
 - A. Fontenot liked Tamarion instantly.
 - B. Tamarion bullied Jordan out of kindness.
 - C. Tamarion was also a victim of bullying.
 - D. Fontenot and Tamarion's mother used to be friends.
- 26. What did Fontenot do to solve the problem of bullying?
 - A. He turned to the school for help.
 - B. He asked Tamarion's mother to settle the problem.
 - C. He ordered his son never to play with Tamarion again.
 - D. He made the two boys united and join together.
- 27. What can we know from the text?
 - A. Jordan's being bullied arose from his clothes and shoes,
 - B. Jordan and Tamarion got along well in the beginning.
 - C. Tamarion's mother paid little attention to Tamarion.
 - D. Fontenot communicated with Tamarion's mother to know about him.

(

Scientists from the British Antarctic Survey(BAS) have found evidence of diverse life forms in the sediment(沉淀物) of an Antarctic sub-glacial lake(南极冰下湖) for the first time. The possibility that extreme life forms might exist in the cold and dark lakes hidden kilometers beneath the Antarctic ice sheet has attracted scientists for decades.

Direct sampling of these lakes from the inside of Antarctica continues to present major technological challenges, however. Recognizing this, scientists from BAS have been searching around the withdrawing edges of the ice sheet for suli-glacial lakes that are becoming exposed for the first time. This is because parts of the ice sheet are melting and withdrawing at such fast rates as the temperature rises at the poles.

The group targeted Lake Hodgson on the Antarctic Peninsula, which was covered by more than 400m of ice at the end of the last Ice Age, but now has a thin covering of just three to four meters of ice.

The lake was thought to be a severe environment for any form of life, but the layers of mud at the bottom of the lake represent a time capsule storing the DNA of the microbes(微性物), which have lived there for thousands of years. The scientists took samples of the mud from the bottom of the lake. The top few centimeters of the mud contained current and recent creatures which live in the lake, but once the samples reached 3.2m deep, the microbes most likely date back to nearly 100,000 years ago.

"We were surprised at the high biomass(生物量) and diversity. This is the first time microbes have been identified living in the sediment of an Antarctic sub-glacial lake." leading author David Pearce says. "And it indicates that life can exist in environments we would consider too extreme. The fact that these creatures have survived in such a unique environment could mean they have developed in such unique ways, which would be exciting discoveries for us. This is the early stage and we now need to do more work to further investigate these life forms."

- 28. What can we learn from the first two paragraphs?
 - A. All parts of the ice sheet are melting and withdrawing at fast rates.
 - B. There are major difficulties in taking direct samples of life in the lakes.
 - C. That extreme life forms exist near the surface of the lake has attracted scientists.
 - D. Scientists have first discovered the edges of the ice sheet of the sub-glacial lake.
- 29. Why did scientists choose Lake Hodgson to do the research project?
 - A. They found mud layers with microbes at the bottom.
 - B. It is regarded as a very difficult environment to live in.

【高三5月质量检测・英语 第4页(共8页)】

4 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- C. It has much more varieties of life forms,
- D. Its covering of ice is now very thin.
- 30. What can be inferred from the microbes at the bottom of the Antarctic sub-glacial lake?
 - A. The scientists don't fully know how the microbes have developed.
 - B. With the temperature rising quickly, the microbes will no longer exist,
 - C. The top few centimeters of the mud contained the DNA of the ancient microbes,
 - D. The microbes living deep have proved to date back to about 100,000 years ago.
- 31. What is the text mainly about?
 - A, Scientists have been searching for diverse life forms in an Antarctic sub-glacial lake,
 - B. Scientists have discovered life in the sediment of an Antarctic sub-glacial lake.
 - C. Scientists want to prove that life can exist in extremely bad conditions.
 - D. Scientists will further investigate creatures in the layers of mud.

D

Shop prices in the United Kingdom accelerated at their fastest rate in more than 10 years last month, according to a closely watched measure. The British Retail(零售) Consortium, or BRC and NielsenIQ Index showed retail price annual inflation(通货膨胀) rose sharply to 1, 8 percent in February, up from 1.5 percent in January. This is the highest rate recorded by the indicator since November 2011, the BRC said in a news release.

Fresh food price rises as well as health, beauty, and furniture prices contributed to the inflationary increase, said the BRC. Helen Dickinson, the BRC's chief executive, said retailers were also being impacted by higher shipping rates, as well as labor shortages, commodity price increases and rising energy prices. "Food inflation remained the key driver behind higher prices, particularly for fresh food, which has been impacted by poor harvests, both in the UK and globally," Dickinson said, "There is little sign of change, with the Bank of England predicting price rises to continue until at least the spring,"

The rise in shop prices adds to the cost of living pressure faced by British households already ready for a major increase in energy bills next month. Mike Watkins, head of retailer and business insight at research company NielsenIQ, said retail prices would likely continue to rise throughout the next few months.

"Inflation has increased since the start of the year and the potential trend in shop prices will be upwards over the next few months," he said. "With falling income for most households, retailers will need to keep encouraging customers to spend by offering choice and value and, for some, discounts as well as added benefits for loyal shoppers." Dickinson added, "Price rises will be unwelcome news for households who already face falling income because of the rise in national insurance and energy price caps."

The Bank of England is trying to deal with inflation with higher interest rates, and is predicted to raise borrowing costs for the third time in a row this month, noted the BBC. In a response to a Treasury committee report into last year's budget, Chancellor of the Exchequer Rishi Sunak said on Wednesday that Britain's economy and public finances were "vulnerable(易受访言的)" to higher inflation and interest rates.

- 32. What is the second paragraph mainly about?
 - A. How price rises influenced British households.
 - B. What factors resulted in the high inflation.
 - C. Price rises would continue until at least the spring.
 - D. Food inflation remained the key driver behind higher prices.
- 33. What does the underlined word "household" in paragraph 4 mean?
 - A. All the people in a family.
 - B. All the possessions in a family.
 - C. All the savings members of a family have.
 - D. All the occupations members of a family have.

【高三5月质量检測・英语 第5页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 34. How is the Bank of England dealing with such inflation?
 - A. By investing in more fields.
 - B. By decreasing borrowing costs,
 - C. By supplying more money.
 - D. By raising interest rates.
- 35. What can serve as the best title for the news report?
 - A. UK retail prices rise fastest for decade
 - B. Households in UK face falling income
 - C. Rise in shop prices adds to living pressure in UK
 - D. UK retail price annual inflation rises to 1.5 percent in January

第二节 (共5小题;每小题2分,满分10分)

根据短文内容,从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

Last week a senior high school student named Sam wrote to me, "I have felt down lately. I am on my school basketball team, and for a long time was the best player. 36 Now, when he is praised by teachers and classmates, I get upset and feel jealous. What should I do?"

The following is my advice to him:

37 But unfortunately, that feeling is rarely permanent. There will always be someone out there who is just a little better than you. And the same goes for that person. You can use this motivation to keep working hard and get back on top.

As an athlete. I'm sure you are familiar with competition. Having a healthy competitive spirit is what motivates people to constantly try to be better. __38

Further more, as a team member, you must be aware that a teammate's victory is also yours. Your role on a team is not to outshine(#iii) everyone you play with. It's to work together to be successful.

Working as a team means celebrating victories and facing losses together. I am sure this is much harder than it sounds. But try as hard as you can to brush it off and work harder. It is not just related to your own athletic skills, but all of the characteristics that make someone a strong leader. 39. You should be the person that holds others up when it's their turn.

It isn't easy to simply ignore the feeling of jealousy. 40 But remember that you can be that person that people look up to on and off the court by being a good leader and accepting when maybe that means being second best.

- A. It is quite a normal feeling.
- B. It feels great to have others admire us.
- C. Team spirit has been attached much importance to.
- D. Your team can put on a good show in a competition.
- E. These include perseverance, empathy(同感) and selflessness.
- F. However, I lost this title to another team member recently.
- G. Sure, it comes with the risk of failure, but most things that are worth pursuing do,

第三部分 语言知识运用(共两节,满分45分)

6

第一节 (共 20 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下面短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C 和 D 四个选项中,选出可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

During the past few weekends, we held the first 24-Hour Play Festival on campus, the first event our society board has held.

The event started in the Playhouse Theatre at 8:00 pm on Friday with students who 41 to be either an actor, director, or playwright (编剧). Then the host 42 the theme of the event concerning the plays. Playwrights had 12 hours to write a 10-minute play based on the theme, which meant that they had to work all

【高三5月质量检測・英语 第6页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方网站: www.zizzs.com



night because the scripts(剧本) were 43 at 8:00 am on Saturday. 44 received scripts and had 12 hours with actors to start their rehearsals(排练). Everyone would 45 at 8:00 pm on Saturday.

As a 46 manager, I had to make sure everything went well. It was really 47 because this was our first time. Students haven't 48 since the start of the pandemic, so it was 49 to see actors perform in the same room as the audience.

The performers did a(n) __50_ job. I was amazed at the playwrights' beautiful scripts and the ideas they represented. Among those stories, there were many __51_ including friendship, love and equality.

One of my favorite plays was about friendship. In the play, a girl and a boy haven't seen each other for a long time. One day, they meet <u>52</u>. At first, they are <u>53</u> because they do not know where to <u>54</u>. It was so real that it reminded me of my friend and me. When they talked about good memories in the past and <u>55</u> of the future, I was moved. They moved like birds on the stage, and my heart <u>56</u>.

The actors were amazing. They had to memorize all their <u>57</u> in 12 hours. Directors also <u>58</u> great ideas in such a short time. I was really excited to watch the performances and be one of the staff. It was not easy to start from zero, but <u>59</u> there is a beginning, a story always <u>60</u>. I learned a lot from the event.

41. A. worked out	B. pulled through	C. signed up	D. watched out
42. A, acknowledged	B. announced	C. requested	D. realized
43. A. due	B, published	C. perfect	D. awarded
44. A. Authors	B. Artists	C. Producers	D. Directors
45. A. perform	B, sing	C. dance	D, communicate
46, A research	B. stage	C. sales	D. finance
47. A. confusing	B, shocking	C, embarrassing	D. exciting
48. A. gor togerher	E, set out	C. made way	D. cut in
49. A. harmonious	B. routine	C. refreshing	D. difficult
50. A. demanding	B. excellent	C. bering	D. easy
51. A. purposes	B, themes	C, titles	D. chapters
52. A. on purpose	B. in turn	C. at first	D, by accident
53, A. enthusiastic	B. free	C, nervous	D. familiar
54, A, start	B. travel	C, discuss	D. park
55. A. misunderstandings	B. requirements	C. guidelines	D. expectations
56, A. broke	B. hurt	C, followed	D, beat
57. A. notes	B. articles	C. promises	D. lines
58. A. favoured	B. contributed	C, sensed	D. assessed
59, A, as long as	B, even though	C. in case	D. in order that
60. A. ends	B, helps	C. forms	D. spreads
40 - 44 - 1 05 to 1 05	A C A MEA I CALL		

第二节 (共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文,在空白处填入1个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

Ten years ago, Qieyang Shijie gained the honor of being the first Tibetan athlete __61__(win) an Olympic medal after claiming a bronze in the women's 20km tace walking at the 2012 London Olympics. She is now ready to turn that medal into gold after three Russian athletes had __62__(they) results overturned owing to doping(服兴奋剂).

The Athletics Integrity Unit said on Monday that race walker Yelena Lashmanova had been stripped(剥夺) of her Olympic gold medal for the event. In 2016, Olga Kaniskina, who won the silver medal, also had her results canceled because of doping.

The International Olympic Committee 63 (official) changed the results based on the 64 (punish) in June 2020, elevating Qieyang Shijie to silver medalist, and her fellow teammates Liu Hong to third place and Lyu

【高三5月质量检测・英语 第7页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



Xiuzhi to fourth. Monday's placings still need confirmation by the IOC and World Athletics.

After hearing the news, Qieyang Shijie thought it was __65_ (surprise) news and she expressed mixed feelings on her Sina Weibo microblog account. "It's been 10 years. When __66_ (inform) that I'd won the Olympic championship this way, I was both happy and sad," she said. "I feel happy that I can become the champion in my heart. But I feel upset at __67_ same time that I could not get the feeling of being a champion. I did not get the aura(气氛) of being an Olympic champion. Although the aura is temporary, I still want to have the aura of that moment, However, past is past."

Qieyang Shijie, __68 __birthplace is Qinghai province's Haibei Tibetan autonomous prefecture (地区), __69 __(select) to become a member of the national race walking team when she was 20 years old. She is now training in Italy __70 __ this year's World Championships in July and the Asian Games in September.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改你同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(/),并在其下面写出该加的词。

刷除:把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,并在该词下面写出修改后的词。

注意:1、每处错误及其修改均仅限一词;

2. 具允许修改 10 处,多者(从第 11 处起)不计分。

Friendship plays so important a role in my unforgettably high school life. Linda, one of my close friend, is an energetic girl of medium height with big eyes, which are always full of warm. She is outgoing but easy to get along well with, make her so popular in our class.

It was her kindness and enthusiasm left a deep impress on me on our first day in high school. As a student whom was unfamiliar with the new class. I have my lunch alone in the corner of our caleteria. Linda happened to see that and she came over, introducing herself with a big smile. She accompanied for me all through the lunch, chatting and laughing, which brightened my first day.

第二节 书面表达(满分 25 分)

假定你是李华,学生会成员之一。你校学生会将针对来自外国的学生举办有关你们市的历史知识笔试竞赛。请你代表学生会写一则通知。内容包括:

- 1. 竞赛时间和地点;
- 2. 报名方式;
- 3. 注意事项。

注意:

8

- 1. 词数 100 左右;
- 2. 可适当增加细节,以使行文连贯。

Notice			
- TT	The second secon		
(a)		-	

The Student Union

【高三5月质量检测・英语 第8页(共8页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



高三英语参考答案、提示及评分细则

听力部分录音稿

(Text 1)

- W: Hi, Gary, how is your application going? Have you heard anything yet?
- M: It seems that I'm on the short list. Now the selection board wants to see some samples of my published works.

(Text 2)

- M: I looked for Mr. Ang in the library. Did he come here after class?
- W: No, he never stops by the science lab, Maybe he's grading papers in the teachers' office,

(Text 3)

- W: Your picture ID doesn't look like you,
- M: That's because I've lost ten kilos since it was taken,
- W: Oh! I thought it was your haircut that made you look different,

(Text 4)

- Mr. Excuse mes could you tell me when the next train for London leaves?
- W.; Well, trains for London leave every three hours. You just missed the 8:30 train by 10 minutes. I'm afraid,

(Test 5)

- M. Madam. I'm going to let you off with a warning this time. But you need to get your car window fixed. Next time. I will have to give you a ticket.
- W. Oh; thank you, officer. I promise it won't happen again.

(Test 6)

- W: We always eat early. Let's go out for a late dinner at a restaurant tonights instead.
- M: You know the game is on as \$:00. dear. We should get home before that,
- W: But you watch sports every night! I miss spending time with you,
- Mr. This season is important, and my job depends on it. There are two many journalists now, and they're getting younger and younger,
- W: But you have more experience,
- M. True. I'm good at what I do, but audiences want newer faces these days. Unseed to stay out on if I don't want to get fired. But I promise I'll take you on a nice vacation when it's all over. We'll spend a week at the beself!

Clent 7)

- M. Hi, Julie, How are you doing?
- W. Well, pretty busy,
- M. Did you register for the new term?
- W_z Yeahs 4 registered this morning,
- M. Going to take any business classes?
- W. No. Lilon't think so, I'm going to take African music. It needs on Thesday. Thursday and Saturday every week,
- M. Hum, Well, any piano classes?
- W. Yeah. I'm taking advanced piano. It meets every Monday,
- M: How about the basic requirement courses?
- W: I'm going to take English composition and basic Spanish.
- M: Sounds like a full schedule!
- W: Yeah, I'm going to be really busy.

(Text 8)

- M: I'm learning to drive this summer. Would you like to join me?
- W: No. I hate driving. I wish I could have a self-driving car.
- M: I guess we might not need human drivers much longer. Experts are predicting that robots will take over 30% of our jobs within 10 years. Actually, robots can do a lot nowadays. They can do many difficult jobs like analyzing data and translating documents. They make fewer mistakes than humans and they don't get tired.
- W: What dangerous jobs can robots do?
- M: Robots can work in the areas that cannot be reached by humans. For example, in Japan, robots have already been used in rescue work. Robots can even go in space to do scientific work.

【高三5月质量检測・英语参考答案 第1页(共4页)】

微信客服: zizzs2018

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:www.zizzs.com



- W: What if we are completely replaced by robots?
- M: I don't think that's very likely. Some jobs will never be completely taken over by robots, such as teaching and acting. I think we should take the opportunity to learn new skills and view robots as partners.
- W: I agree,

(Text 9)

- W: Henry, are you ready for the beach?
- M: Yes, Kelly! Here I am!
- W: Henry, I can hardly see you. You look like you're wearing the sheet of a king-size bed.
- M: I need to protect my skin. I'm allergic to the sun.
- W: We could have gone to a swimming pool!
- M: No! I don't even like to swim! I just want to take a long walk while I hear the waves and smell the salt in the air.
- W: How can you smell anything when you've covered your entire face?
- M: Let's just get in the car. We only have one day off. I don't want to waste a second,
- W: Didn't you hear the new manager? We have two days off,
- M: What? Oh, great! Two days by the sea!
- W: Tomorrow's supposed to rain. I'm going to stay home,
- M. Suit yourself, Rain or shine. I'm going back to the beach,
- W. Ryan is using thy car tomorrow, I can't give you another ride,
- M. I'll like there,

(Test 10)

M. Listen up, everyone, I have an announcement to make. First, we have a lot of new goods coming in next week. Many of our products, are now out of season. Everyone should be focusing on selling our pants and long-sleeved shirts, Second, we are going to have a sales compension, this month. Whoever sells the most Nike shoes will get one free night at a hotel. Addids is also offering a free pair of shoes to whoever sells the most of their products. The person who sells the most Under Armour clothing will get a trip to the factory and carr pick our anything they want. Last, there are some changes to management. Jane Lewis will be our new assistant manager for the store. Tim Golding is going to stay on as general manager, but the head of our clothing department is now Dianne Greenberg. I know everyone has been working hard lately. But we have an important day coming up. At the end of this week, we will be sending in our total sales numbers for this quarter. That means by Wednesday, we need to have a record of every item in our store. So on Monday and Tuesday, we are going to close early and get started on that. Any questions?

参考答案

4~5 CBACU 6~10 ACCAA 14~15 ABBAU 16~20 BBCAB

【答案与解析】

本文属于应用文。文章主要介绍了纽约地铁,公交车和铁路等公共交通乘坐费用情况,还涉及地铁及公交费减免情况和铁路交通高峰期的时间和车费。

- 21. A 推理海海區。根据 More information about subway and bus fares 下面的"Riding the subway costs S2, 85 for most riders, People with disabilities or who are 65 or older are qualified for a reduced fare, "柯"Up to three children under 44 inches tall ride for free when they are with a fare-paying adult, "可知一位 68 岁男子带着身高 44 英寸以下的孩子需要付的车费低于S2, 85。
- 22. B 细节理解题。根据 More information about railroad fares 下面的"On Metro-North trains, peak fares also apply to travel on any weekday train that leaves Grand Central Station between 6 am and 9 am, "可知在上午七点离开 Grand Central 车站属于交通高峰期。
- 23. C 细节理解题。根据本文最后"Use our trip planner to find fare information. Get schedules and directions and see whether a trip is during peak or off-peak hours."可知通过行程规划可以找到费用信息。

【答案与解析】

本文属于记叙文。文章主要讲述了一位在学校受到欺负的孩子父亲是如何处理这种情况的,该孩子的父亲了解到欺负他儿子的 学生也受到别人欺负,该父亲表示同情并为这个孩子买了衣服和鞋子,最后这两个孩子成了朋友。

- 24. C 推理判断题。根据第一段中的"Instead, he talked with the so-called bully and realized that the boy was struggling, too."以及第一句可知 Fontenot 对于 Jordan 在学校被欺负这件事的态度是冷静和理智的。
- 25. C 细节理解题。根据第三段中的"Tamarion told Fontenot he was being teased at school, too."可知 Tamarion 在学校也是被欺负的受害者。
- 26. D 细节理解题。根据第六段中的"Then, the dad united the two boys. He said it was awkward at first—just a day earlier, they didn't get along well at school. But the two classmates started playing sports games together and soon became friends,"和最后一段中的"He chose kindness instead of anger and brought the two boys together."可知 Fontenot 通过让这两个孩子联会并因结在一起

【高三5月质量检測・英语参考答案 第2页(共4页)】



解决了这个问题。

27. D 细节理解题。根据第三段中的"Fontenot then spoke to the boy's mother, 'She is kind of confirmed it,' Fontenot said, And she said, 'That's the kind of situation, '"可知 Fontenot 通过和 Tamarion 母亲的交流了解了该孩子的一些情况。

【答案与解析】

本文属于科普文。文章主要说明了科学家在南极冰下湖的沉淀物中首次发现大量多种微生物而感到很兴奋。在较深处有的微生物有十万年的历史。这些微生物在如此寒冷的情况下是以什么独特的方式存活的,对此科学家感到好奇。

- 28. B 细节理解题。根据第二段中的"Direct sampling of these lakes from the inside of Antarctica continues to present major technological challenges, however,"可知从这些湖里直接取样面临着重大技术难题。
- 29. D 细节理解题。根据第三段中的"The group targeted Lake Hodgson on the Antarctic Peninsula, which was covered by more than 400m of ice at the end of the last Ice Age, but now has a thin covering of just three to four meters of ice."可知科学家选择 Lake Hodgson 的原因。
- 30. A 推理判断题。根据最后一段中的"The fact that these creatures have survived in such a unique environment could mean they have developed in such unique ways, which would be exciting discoveries for us. This is the early stage and we now need to do more work to further investigate these life forms,"可知科学家对于这些微生物是如何进化的还不完全了解。
- 31. B 主旨大意题。根据全文,尤其是第一段中的"Scientists from the British Antarctic Survey (BAS) have found evidence of diverse life forms in the stellment(沉淀物) of an Antarctic sub-glacial lake(南政冰下湖) for the first time, "可知科学家发现在一个南极冰下湖的沉淀物中发现了多种生命形式存在的证据。

【答案与解析】

本文属于新闻报道。文章主要报道了英国通货膨胀在三月份飙升·创上年新高·文章还报道了物价飙升的原因和应对措施。

- 32.B 段落大意题。根据第二段中的"Fresh food price rises as well as health, beauty, and furniture prices contributed to the inflationary increase,"以及本段提到的其他因素可得答案。
- 33. A:蓟文猜测题。根据该问前的"With falling income for"可知该问是"家庭:一家人"的意思。
- 31. D 螺 實理解題。根据最后一段中的"The Bank of England is trying to deal with inflation with higher interest rates"可知通过提高和率可以应付高適胀。
- 35. A. 标题判断题。根据企义,尤其是第一段中的"Shop prices in the United Kingdom accelerated at their fastest rate in more than 10 years last month."可知标题应该是英国编售物价创于年代升最快。

【答案与解析】

本文属于议论文。文章主要行对某学生因为失去校篮球队最佳球员丢街面魑勤凊恼的情况, 作者给与了一些建议。

- 36. F. 根据的文"for a long time was the best player"和 F 句中的关键词"However"可得答案。5.
- 37. B. 根据后文"Bur unfortunately, that feeling is rarely permanent"和前面表示转折可知答案。
- 38. G 根据前面句中的"Having a healthy competitive spirit"可知有竞争力就有失效可得答案。
- 39. E. 根据前文中的关键词"all of the characteristics", 后面给予具体说明可知答案。
- 40. A 根据前文中的关键词"jealousy"和后文的进一步说明可知答案。

【答案与解析】

本文属于記叙文。文章主要讲述了校园举办的首届 21 小时戏剧节的情况。编剧需要在 12 小时之内完成剧作。导演和演员需要 在 12 小时内排练完成节日。

- 41. C 这件事情周五下午八点发生在 Playhouse 閲覧,学生报名(signed up)成为演员,导演或者编辑。
- 42.B 主持人宣布了(announced)该戏剧节的主题。
- 43. A 这意味着他们不得不彻夜工作,因为剧本在周六早上八点到期(due)。
- 44. D 导演(Directors)收到剧本后,有12个小时的时间指导演员们排练。
- 45. A 每个人将在周六晚上八点演出(perform)。
- 46. B 作为一名舞台(stage)经理,我必须保证一切进展顺利。
- 47, D 这真是令人兴奋(exciting),因为这是我们第一次办这个戏剧节。
- 48. A 自从疫情爆发以来学生们一直没有聚会(got together)。
- 49. C 因此看到观众和演员同一个房间里,演员进行表演觉得很新鲜(refreshing)。
- 50. B 表演者表现得很出色(excellent)。
- 51. B 在那些故事中,有许多主题(themes),包括友谊、爱和平等。
- 52. D 一天,他们偶然(by accident)相遇。
- 53.C 起初,他们感到紧张(nervous)。
- 54. A 因为他们不知道从哪儿开始(start)聊起。

官方网站: www.zizzs.com

- 55. D 当他们谈到以往美好的回忆和未来的期待(expectations)时,我感动了。
- 56. C 他们在舞台上像鸟儿一样移动,我的心也跟随着(followed)剧情的发展。

【高三5月质量检測・英语参考答案 第3页(共4页)】

微信客服:zizzs2018

11 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830



- 57. D 他们不得不在十二小时之内记住他们所有的台词(lines)。
- 58. B 导演在如此短暂的时间内也发表了(contributed)高见。contribute 此处是"发表意见"的意思。
- 59. A 从零开始实属不易,但是只要(as long as)有开始,故事总会形成(forms)。
- 60.C 解析见上题。来源微信公众号: 高三答案

【答案与解析】

本文属于新闻报道。主要报道了由于俄罗斯运动员服用兴奋剂,切阳什姐递补获得了 2012 年伦敦奥运会 20 公里竞走金牌的情况。文章还报道了切阳什姐的个人情况和其获得递补金牌的感受。

- 61. to win 考查不定式作定语。根据被修饰词前面的"the first"可知答案。
- 62, their 考查代词。根据该词后是名词,可知应该用形容词性物主代词修饰空格后的名词。
- 63, officially 考查副词。根据副词修饰动词可知答案。
- 64. punishment(s) 考查名词。根据"on the..."可知此处应该用名词。
- 65. surprising 考查形容词。根据该词修饰后面的 news...表示"使人感到惊讶"可知答案。
- 66. informed 考查过去分词作状语。根据"inform"和后面句子主语之间是动宾关系,可知应该用过去分词作时间状语。
- 67. the 考查冠词。"at the same time"表示"在同时"。
- 68. whose 考查关系代词。根据先行词在定语从句中作"birthplace"的定语可知答案。
- 69, was selected 考查被动语态。根据 select 与其主语之间是动宾关系,而且发生在过去,所以用一般过去时的被动语态。
- 70. for 考查介词。根据句子意思此处表示"为了"可得答案。

短文改错

Friendship plays so important a role in my <u>unforgertably</u> high school life. Linda, one of my close <u>friend</u>, is an energetic girl of <u>inforgertable</u> friends

medium height with big eyes, which are always full of warm, She is outgoing but easy to get along well with making warmth and making

in our class.

It was her kindness and enthusiasm. A left a deep impress on me on our first day in high school. As a student whom was that impression who/that unfamiliar with the new class. I have my linch alone in the corner of our cafeteria. Linda happened to see that and she came over, had introducing herself with a big smile. She accompanied for me all through the function chatting and laughing, which brightened my first day.

书面表达

One possible version:

Notice

Out school will hold a written competition, focusing on the history of our city, from 2,00 pm to 5,00 pm on Mavi31st. The competition will be held in the half of our school. Three local teachers and one foreign teacher will be our honorable judges. Those who want to participate in the competition should sign up at the office of the Student Union before May 20th, All the students from foreigh countries are welcome to join in the competition. Please try your best and get ready in time. You had better find the information about the history of our city on the Internet of in a library. We hope you will have a good knowledge of the history of our city and be more familiar with our city through the experience.

Wish you success!

The Student Union

评分细则。

12

优秀(22~25):緊扣主题,覆盖所有要点,内容充实;语法结构多样,词汇丰富,行文流畅,显示出较强的语言运用能力,允许有个别语言错误,但不影响意思表达。

良好(18~21):緊扣主题,覆盖所有要点,內容较充实,行文较流畅,语言有少量错误,但基本不影响意思表达。

一般(15~17):緊扣主題,基本覆盖所有要点,语言错误已影响了部分意思表达,但多数句子基本正确;基本达到预期写作目的。

较差(11~14):要点不全,内容不完整,行文不够连贯;语言错误较多,半数句子基本正确。

差(6~10):内容混乱或主要内容偏离主题,尚能够写出少数与内容相关的可读句。

极差(0~5):只能写出与内容相关的词语,没有有效信息;抄写其他文章,或只是写出与作文无关的内容。

【高三5月质量检测·英语参考答案 第4页(共4页)】

官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注**自主选拔在线**官方微信号、zizzsw。





Q 自主选拔在线







13

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830